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          CHAIRMAN 
 

IN ATTENDANCE 
Councillors L F Beck (Mayor), M R Boyd, R D Brinsmead, B J Carroll, G Davidson (Deputy 
Mayor), G J Lawrie, W M Marshall, W J Polglase, P C P Youngblutt. 
 

ABSENT 
 
An apology for non-attendance was received from Councillors H James, B M Luff. 
 

4.04PM - DISCUSSION WITH MESSRS JOHN DUYKER AND FRANK MOLLER CONCERNING THE 
PURCHASE OF THEIR PROPERTY AT LOTS 2 & 3 DP 705781 HAWKENS LANE, CONDONG 

 
The following people attended the above workshop:- 
 
Staff: Dr John Griffin (General Manager), Mr Mike Rayner (Director Engineering 

Services), Mr Don Buckley (Director Environment & Community Services), Mr 
Brian Donaghy (Acting Director Corporate Services) 

 
Messrs John Duyker and Frank Moller presented their case for Council to purchase their 
properties. 
 
The Workshop concluded at 6.05pm. 

————————————— 

 
7.43PM - RATING WORKSHOP 

 
The following people attended the above workshop:- 
 
Staff: Dr John Griffin (General Manager), Mr Mike Rayner (Director Engineering 

Services), Mr David Broyd (Director Development Services), Mr Brian Donaghy 
(Acting Director Corporate Services), Mr Reg Norvill (Manager Financial Services), 
Mr Craig Peate (Revenue Accountant) and Mr Michael Mitchell (Senior Revenue 
Officer). 

 
A presentation was made by staff members, Messrs Peate and Mitchell on Council’s rating 
requirements and scenarios for the 2000/2001 Financial Year. 
 
The Workshop concluded at 9.03pm. 

————————————— 
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          CHAIRMAN 
 

9.15PM - SUBSIDISED USE OF THE MURWILLUMBAH AND TWEED HEADS AUDITORIUM 
 
The following people attended the above workshop:- 
 
Staff: Dr John Griffin (General Manager), Mr Mike Rayner (Director Engineering 

Services), Mr David Broyd (Director Development Services), Mr Brian Donaghy 
(Acting Director Corporate Services) and Mr Geoff Edwards (Manager Environment 
and Health Unit). 

 
Other:  
 
A presentation was made by Mr Geoff Edwards on options for the subsidised use of the 
Murwillumbah and Tweed Heads Auditorium. 
 

The Workshop concluded at 9.50pm. 
 
There being no further business the Workshop Meeting terminated at 9.50pm. 
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